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September 
  2- Labour Day 
 4- Back to school HRSB 
 5- Back to school CSAP 
11-Scouts & Guiding 
Registration 
14-Summer Ender Party 
19-Seniors’ potluck and 
Membership Meeting 

 

   

 

 

October 
 5- Babysitting Course 
12- Home Alone Course 
19- Oktoberfest Dance 
31-Halloween 
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Yes, it’s that time again!  
Back to school!  Whether you 
are a new student going into 
primary or an experienced 
student returning to the 
classroom there’s always the 
thrill of new possibilities when 
school begins.  The first day 
back is often filled with the 
rush of rising early, having 
breakfast, packing lunches 
and heading out the door, 
and hopefully remembering 
everything you needed to 
bring.  Parents rush off to 
work as kids walk or take the 
bus to school.  It’s at this time 
that motorists are reminded 
that the first day of school is 
quite hectic for families.  
Primary students are not 
used to riding the bus or 
walking to school.  It is very 
important to keep an eye out 
for them.  Drive the speed 
limit, mind the school zones 
which now have a speed limit 
of 30km/hr, and obey school 
bus signals.  Kids have to 
walk alongside roads and 
may have to cross the street.  
This is especially important to 
remember in Beaver Bank as 
we are not fortunate enough 
to have sidewalks throughout 
our community nor do we 
have many crosswalks.  Plan 
ahead and be alert of 
children near or around 
crosswalks and intersections.  
Always yield to pedestrians.  
 
As for parents of school-aged 
children it’s also important to 
discuss road and bus safety 

Beaver Bank gets ready for Back to School 
  

rules together at home before 
school starts and throughout 
the year to reinforce their 
importance. 
 
A few tips: 
Road Safety 
Walk on the sidewalk, or if 
unavailable walk on the side 
of the road facing the traffic. 
Use designated crossing 
points and follow the crossing 
signals where available. 
Remove headphones from 
Ipods and MP3 Players when 
crossing the roadways. 
Always be aware of your 
surroundings. 
 
Riding the Bus 
1. Arrive at the bus stop at 
least five minutes before the 
scheduled pick up time. 
Children should never run 
after the school bus to try to 
catch it. If you miss the bus, 
go back home or if you are at 
school, report to a teacher.  
2. Stay on the sidewalk, well 
away from the roadway and 
stay back until the bus has 
come to a full stop and the 
door opens. 
3. If your child needs to cross 
the street, teach them to look 
to the left, then to the right, 
and to the left once more 
before crossing the street. 
4. Use the handrail when 
boarding or exiting the bus. 
 
Riding on the school bus: 
5. Take a seat as quickly as 
possible, put belongings 
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under the seat and stay 
seated.  
6. Never stick anything 
out of the window, 
including arms or heads. 
7. Save food for snack 
time at school or until you 
get home.  
8. Wait until the school 
bus comes to a complete 
stop before getting off. 
 
After riding on the school 
bus: 
9. When getting off the 
bus: take two large steps 
away from bus. If you 
must walk in front of the 
bus, walk ahead at least 
three metres (10 giant 
steps).  
10. The driver must be 
able to see you and will 
give a signal when it is 
safe to cross. Cross in a 
single file. 
11. If a child drops 
something near or under 
the school bus, they 
should never attempt to 
retrieve it without the 
driver’s permission. 
 
Prevention is the key to 
safety. With education 
and awareness, all 
children should be able to 
get safely to school and 
home again.   
 
Keep this in mind and 
keep our kids safe! 
 

-Keilie Samson & 
Canada Safety Council 

http://www.barrettlumber.com/
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A few highlights from Canada Day in Beaver Bank 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Canada Day events 
 
Top left: 6 year old Katie Tufts led the singing of 
O’Canada as the flag was raised in the 
background.   
Above: One of two bouncy castles kept the kids 
busy along with fun carnival games, prizes and 
more. 
Left: What’s a party without cupcakes?!!  

Interested in Yoga? 
 
Lessons in Yoga are offered at 
the Beaver Bank Community 
Centre this fall.  Beginners’ 
sessions are offered Tuesday 
nights from 7pm-8:30 pm.  
Intermediate sessions are 
offered on Wednesdays from 
7pm-8:30pm.  There is also a 
Youth yoga class on 
Wednesdays from 5pm-6pm.   
 

Theresa Kersey has been a 
Yoga Instructor since 2010.  
She has a background in 
energy work, a Reiki Master, 
and aroma therapist.  She is 
currently working on her 
therapeutic touch certificate 
and has recently completed her 
Mastering Intuitive Gifts course.  
Her motto is:  “Love yourself!” 
 

For more information 
regarding yoga classes or 
any other program offered at 
the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Community Centre, call 865-
5114. 
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Beaver Bank Kinsac Community Centre Update 

Thanks to everyone who came 
out and supported another 
Canada Day in Beaver Bank! 
The weather didn’t deter anyone 
from joining in the festivities and 
we had a great day of games, 
bouncers, snacks, prizes and 
fun!  Special thanks to the Big 
Bang Crew Bob Crosby, Dan 
Campagna, AJ Parsons, John 
Gillis and the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Volunteer Fire 
Department members who 
helped in putting on another 
spectacular fireworks show!  
Also a big thanks to Heritage 
Canada’s Celebrate Canada 
Grant program for making the 
events possible along with HRM 
Civic Events – see you next 
year!  
 
Thank you to all individuals and 
teams who supported and 
played in our 11th Annual Golf 
Tournament.  The weather held 
off and it turned into a scorcher 
of a day.  Awesome time had by 
all!  
 
Parents keep in mind for next 
summer we will be offering 
summer camps for the 2 weeks 
that the Learning Centre is 
closed.   
Parent and tot socials will begin 
again in the fall with the day to 
be announced.   
 
Kids after school Lounge will 
resume on Wednesdays from 
2pm-4pm starting September 
11th.   This is a free program 
where school aged children can 
come after school and play air 
hockey, foosball or Xbox!  
 
Last Blast Summer Ender Dance 
featuring Komfort Zone live band 
will be on September 14th! Get 

your advanced tickets now by 
calling 865-5114 tickets are 2 for 
$25 or $15 each and include 
snacks and BBQ! 
 
Home Alone Course 
October 12th, 9am – 2pm  
Ages 9-12: $45 
Topics include: Staying Home 
alone, Food safety and prep, 
constructive play ideas, basic first 
aid, responding to emergencies, 
hazardous product 
 
Babysitter Course  
October 5th, 9am – 4pm  
Ages 10-15: $45 
Becoming a babysitter, Child care 
techniques, kids & food, 
managing behaviors, kids and 

play, keeping kids safe, handling 
emergencies, basic first aid. 
   
Oktoberfest Dance 
October 19th –more details TBA  
 
For our Fall schedule, please visit 
the last page of the Bulletin. 
 
Keep an eye on our Facebook page 
at: 
facebook.com/bbkcommunitycentre 
or our web site at www.bbkcc.ca 
 
Jessica Gilby  
Facility Coordinator, BBKCC 
Phone: 902-865-5114 
Web: www.bbkcc.ca  

 

http://www.bbkcc.ca/
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BEAVER BANK (CARTER DISTRICT) GIRL GUIDES  

 We are beginning another exciting 
year of Guiding! This is THE place 
for today's girls.  Through Guiding, 
school-aged girls 4 and up can 
make new friends, have fun and 
challenges through a wide variety 
of experiences and active girl-
centered programming for all.  The 
Guiding Program includes 
teamwork, safety and healthy 
choices, science and technology, 
the arts and eco-awareness and 
camping. 
 
SPARKS – 4-6 year olds 
Mondays - 6:30-7:30 pm 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
28 Trinity Lane Beaver Bank 
 
BROWNIES - 7-8 year olds 
Mondays - 6:30-8:00 pm 
The Brown Hall - 351 Beaver Bank 
Road. 

GUIDES - 9-11 year olds 
Wednesdays - 6:30-8:00 pm 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
28 Trinity Lane Beaver Bank 
 
PATHFINDERS - 12-14 year olds 
Tuesdays - 6:30-8:30 pm 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
28 Trinity Lane Beaver Bank 
 
RANGERS – 15-17+ year olds 
Tuesdays - 6:30-8:30 pm 
Church of the Good Shepherd 
28 Trinity Lane Beaver Bank 
 
There will be a Scout/Guiding 
Registration Night held at Brown 
Hall on Wednesday September 
11th, 2013 from 6:30-8:00pm. 

For on-line registration: 
www.girlguides.ca/GGC/Join_Us 
 
For telephone registration, call: 
1-800-565-8111 
 
Any local Guiding questions, 
contact:  
guiding.bb-kinsac@hotmail.com or 
cheryl_jardine@hotmail.com 
 

Hope to see you this Fall! 

Beaver Bank Children’s Learning Centre 
95 Kinsac Road, Beaver Bank, NS B4G 1C5 

                                                                           -Learning Through Play 
 

 
Spaces available for Full Day Childcare and for Part Day Preschool. 

For information call 864-5118 
or send us an email at: bbclc@eastlink.ca 

Bento style lunches for school 

If you’re looking for a few 
ideas for quick and easy 
school lunches check out 
“Bento box lunches” on the 
internet. This style of lunch 
originates from Japan and is 
becoming more and more 
popular in America.  Bentos 
are elaborately arranged 
single-container lunches and 
can be made to look like 
characters, animals, flowers 

and plants or people.  But you 

 

don’t have to get into a lot of 
detail to make a nice Bento 
box.  A sandwich cut out in the 
shape of a star using a cookie 
cutter, a section with fruit and 
a section with veggies is all it 
takes.  Put in whatever your 
child likes to eat.  It doesn’t 
have to be the standard 
sandwich and apple anymore 
(not that there’s anything 
wrong with that). 
 

There are many container 
options on the market now 
which have divided 
compartments. And if you want 
to get creative you can buy 
little decorative picks and 
silicone cups.  
 

For more ideas and pictures 
visit “Pinterest” on the internet.  
Bentos are a fun way to make 
healthy lunches and great for 
getting the kids involved too! 

-Keilie Samson 
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 Beaver Bank residents work together 

We initiated this project by 
inviting the residents of 
Lakeridge Drive, our area 
councillor and the chairperson 
of the Beaver Bank Community 
Association to attend a meeting 
to discuss what we were going 
to do to improve the entrance 
area of our street. 
 
Our first challenge was to 
become members of a 

reputable non-profit 
organization (The Beaver 
Bank Community Awareness 
Association), which enabled 
easier access to government 
funding and donations.  This 
two year project began with 
the replacement of our 
entrance sign in the first year 
with completion of landscaping 
surrounding the sign this 
summer.  There were hiccups 
along the way but the result is 

a beautiful area that well 
represents the residents of 
Lakeridge drive.  By working 
together we were able to 
accomplish this project and 
hopefully our efforts will inspire 
others who might be interested 
in making a difference in their 
own subdivision. 
 
We would like to thank the 
following businesses and 
individuals that contributed so 
much to our success.  
 
Victor Cobb - Beaver Bank 
Community Awareness 
Association 
Barry Dalrymple – Previous 
Councillor for Beaver Bank 
Brad Johns – Councillor for 
Sackville, Beaver Bank 
Scotia Signs – Cobequid Road 
Bloom Garden Center – 
Hammonds Plains Road 
Sobey’s – Lower Sackville 
Mannie Lewis - Lindsay’s 
Construction  
Duncan’s Backhoe and Auto 
Body Services 
Truro Agricultural College  
Lee Moore - HRM 
The volunteer residents of 
Lakeridge Drive.  
 

-submitted by Lise Sokolowski 

 

 

 



  
MP News and Views 

Electronic Petitions 
Canadians increasingly live, work, 
and debate online – yet Parliament 
still refuses to accept petitions 
signed electronically. Electronic 
petitions can also help enhance 
citizen participation. That’s why my 
colleague Kennedy Stewart has put 
forward a motion (M-428) to get e-
petitions recognized. Motion 428 
also proposes that e-petitions 
should trigger short debates in the 
House if they have been signed by 
a certain minimum number of 
Canadians – for example, 50000 – 
and have been seconded by at 
least five MPs.  
You can find information on this 
campaign at 
http://betterpetitions.ca/petition-for-
epetitions. Please call my office if 
you would like a copy of this 
petition.     
 
Update on Train Safety 
Thank you to everyone who 
contacted me about rail safety and 
the transportation of dangerous 
goods in Canada in response to the 
Lac-Mégantic train disaster. Our 
thoughts are with all those affected 
by this serious incident.    
 
I am pleased that Transport Canada 
recently announced tougher rules 
for parked trains as well as making 
two-man crews mandatory for trains 
moving dangerous goods. 
Trains transporting dangerous 
goods are no longer allowed to be 
left unattended on main tracks. 
Locomotive cabs have to be locked 
when left unattended. Rules for 
handbrakes for parked locomotives 
have also been strengthened. 
These are clear safety 
improvements the NDP has been 
calling for.  
 
We have also called on the federal 
government to phase out certain 
tanker car design, implement all 
previous recommendations from the 

special obligation to veterans’.  This 
has angered veterans across the 
country.   
The men and women who join the 
Canadian Forces (CF) and the 
Royal Canadian Mounted Police 
(RCMP) have accepted unlimited 
liability, knowing they may be called 
upon to risk their lives on behalf of 
Canada to uphold peace, security 
or human rights here at home or 
around the world.  
 
In turn, the Government and people 
of Canada have an obligation to 
care for and support those who 
hazard their lives in service to our 
country.  This responsibility has 
been incorporated into many pieces 
of veterans’ legislation that defines 
the benefits and services available 
for our veterans.   
 
I have written the new Minister of 
Veterans Affairs and asked him to 
clarify whether the Government of 
Canada and its people have a 
moral, social, legal, and/or a 
fiduciary responsibility for those that 
the government has asked to serve 
in harms’ way.  The federal 
government must restore this social 
contract and improve financial 
security and support services for 
our veterans and their families.   
 
As always, please contact me about 
any concerns or questions at (902) 
861-2311 or toll free at 1-888-701-
5557 or by email at 
stoffp1@parl.gc.ca. 
 

 

 

Peter Stoffer, MP 
Sackville-Eastern Shore 

2900 Hwy #2 Fall River, NS B2T 1W4 
Phone: 902-861-2311 Fax: 902-861-4620 

Email: stoffp1@parl.gc.ca 

Transportation Safety Board and 
the Auditor General, and ensure 
municipalities have the right to 
know what dangerous goods are 
being shipped through local 
communities. 
 
Call for Action on Veterans 
Homelessness  
 I continue to press the federal 
government to better address the 
needs of homeless veterans and 
develop a nationally coordinated 
response.  A recent study published 
by the City of Toronto found that 
15% or almost one in six of 
homeless individuals living outdoors 
claimed military service.  I find this 
number shocking.  While the federal 
government has provided some 
funding for pilot projects in several 
major cities, we need more than a 
piecemeal approach to this 
problem. I have also asked Mayor 
Savage and the Halifax Regional 
Municipality to research and assess 
how many homeless individuals 
living in HRM may have served in 
the military. 
 
Our Country’s Obligation to 
Veterans 
Six Afghanistan veterans have 
launched a class action lawsuit 
against the Government of Canada 
over inadequacies in financial 
compensation and supports 
provided by the New Veterans 
Charter.  Recently, the Crown 
presented arguments that suggest 
that the federal government has no 

Page 6 of 12  Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 

 

http://betterpetitions.ca/petition-for-epetitions
http://betterpetitions.ca/petition-for-epetitions
mailto:stoffp1@parl.gc.ca


  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Seniors Association 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin Page 7 of 12 

Did you know that according to the 
Nova Scotia Department of 
Seniors that Seniors are the 
fastest growing population group in 
Nova Scotia?  Each month nearly 
700 Nova Scotians’ turn 65.   
 
The goal of the Beaver Bank 
Kinsac Seniors Association, a 
senior led initiative engaged in the 
decision-making, is to offer 
programs, services and outreach 
to seniors in the Beaver Bank and 
Kinsac communities.  A further 
intent is to provide seniors with a 
vehicle to share their wisdom, 
talent, skills and experience with 
the Community at large. 
 
Our September schedule is as 
follows: 
MONDAY 
1:00 pm Bridge Club 
7:00 pm B I N G O 
(1ST & 3rd Mondays) 
 6:00  pm Doors Open 
 
TUESDAY 
9:00 am Walking Club 
-meets at the Community Centre 
1:30 pm Cribbage 
 
WEDNESDAY 
10:00 am Fitness 
11:15 am Gardening  
(weather permitting) or Crafts 
 1:15 pm Djembe Drumming 
 
THURSDAY 
10:00 am – 2 pm Drop In – Come 
for the fun of it!  
12th, 19th & 26th  
12:00 noon Eat Out Lunch –  
5th (Please note no Drop In on the 
5th) 
Brown Bag Social - 12th & 26th 
Birthday Pot Luck - 19th 
 
Join John Murphy & Byron Bolt for 
Cribbage every Tuesday at 1:30 
at the BBK Community center. (At 

the intersection of Beaver Bank 
and Kinsac Roads). (Try to show 
up around 1:00) Fun and friendly 
people. (No fights and nobody ever 
hurt). It is a mini social event. 
Nobody takes it too seriously. We 
are just there for the fun.  
We have a break half way 
through the 8 games. 
Refreshments usually provided by 
Joan Wilde (AKA Granny), plus 
Claire MacFarlane, Cora Sampson 
and others. (No charge for this) If 
you don't know how to play we can 
help. Just a fun afternoon. We 
usually finish by 4:00 so you can 
get home in time for dinner. There 
are 3 prizes 1st, 2nd, 3rd of $20, 
$10, $5 for up to 14 people.  More 
if we have more people. The cost 
is $5 for the 8 games and an 
additional $2 if you want to buy 
50/50 tickets.  
 
The Center is a beautiful facility. If 
you have not seen it come and 
check it out. We can give you a 
quick tour before the game. Plenty 
of free parking and the staff is 
great. 
 
Welcome Back Lynn: 
We are happy to learn that Lynn 
Atton will be back at the 
Community Centre on Wednesday, 
September 4 th at 10:00 am to 
provide weekly Fitness Classes.  
These classes are still only $3.00 
per session on a drop in basis. 
 
BB Social: 
Something new - our Brown Bag 
Social at 12:00 noon the 2nd & 4th 
Thursday of the month.  We are 
giving our kitchen volunteers a 
well-deserved rest.  They have 
been purchasing, preparing, 
cooking, and serving food for the 
last five years.  Thank you Rae 
Marlborough, Marie Webb and 

Louise Wombolt for your culinary 
delights.  Special thanks to the late 
Georgina Stronach.  Thank you to 
the many Keeners who have 
helped with the serving and clean 
up.  Thank you Mary Barrett for 
lending a hand either organizing, 
preparing, cooking, serving or 
cleaning during this past year. 
 
September Membership 
Meeting:   
To learn more about our programs 
and activities join us at the 
Community Centre September 19th 
for the Pot Luck and our 
Membership Meeting. We love 
new members.  2014 membership 
is still only $10.00 and may be paid 
to Jessica Gilby, Community 
Centre Facilitator, Monday to 
Friday, 9 am –4pm. 
 
Healthy Living Series: 
Watch for information on 
presentations re Brain Health & 
Memory during the month of 
October or November to be held at 
the Community Centre.  Date and 
time to be announced.  Jeanette 
Fleet BNRN and Jennifer Mason, 
RN of Seniors Health Outreach, 
Capital Health will be organizing 
these sessions.  Please see 
www.bbkcc.ca and click Keeners. 
 
Special thanks to Byron Bolt for 
the article on Cribbage. 
 

-Ann Benson, President 
BBKSA (50+ Keeners) 

For up -to -date 

information on whatõs 

happening in Beaver 

Bank, check out the 

òBeaver Bank Kinsac 

Bulletinó on Facebook. 

http://www.bbkcc.ca/
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News from Station 48 

Since my last article in March 
your Fire Dept. has responded to 
the following: 1 illegal burn, 1 CO 
detector, 1 brush fire, 1 special 
service, 3 mutual aid structure 
fire, 3 structure fires in our own 
area, 4 motor vehicle accidents, 8 
alarms activated and 37 medical 
assists.  This brings our total so 
far for 2013 to 90 calls.  Medical 
assists still make up the majority 
of our calls. 

 
I would like to take this 
opportunity to congratulate the 
members in our department who 
have completed their level 1 
training this year.  This is a major 
accomplishment not to be taken 
lightly as it requires many hours 
of personal time, evenings and 
weekends on top of their regular 
weekly Tuesday night training.  
Congratulations to Rob Schwartz 
and Stacy McDonald for their 
hard work and dedication to our 
fire department. 
 
I also want to congratulate our 
“Rookie of the Year”, Peter 
Hodges who since transferring in 
to our station from another HRM 
Fire Station has been very active 
with training, attending 
emergency calls and attending 
social events and is well 
deserving of this award.   
 
Our final and most prestigious 
award, voted on by the members 
and given out at our annual 
banquet in June, is “Firefighter of 
the Year”.  This year’s recipient, 
Lieutenant Keith O’Brien is very 
deserving of this award and is a 

major asset to our department.  
Keith is a dedicated officer, who 
provides training to the members, 
is a leader on a fire scene and is 
a leader of social events ensuring 
our members not only train 
together but socialize together.  
Keith carries out his duties with a 
smile on his face and a sense of 
humor that puts a smile on 
everyone else’s face around him.  
Congratulations Keith, our 
department would not be the 
same without you.     
 
Before the next bulletin comes 
out Halloween will have come 
and gone.  Don’t forget if your 
kids are going out trick or treating 
to dress them in brightly coloured 
costumes and if they are out after 
dark to carry a flashlight.  
Motorists please drive with extra 

caution on October 31 so 
everyone can go home safe.     
 
In closing I want to remind people 
that we are still issuing DNR 
burning permits on Tuesday 
nights between 7 and 8 PM.  
Burning permits are required up 
to October 15th.  Information on 
the burning bylaws can be found 
on the Halifax.ca website by 
clicking on “Can I Burn in HRM” 
or by stopping by the fire station 
on Tuesday nights.  Also don’t 
forget to change the batteries in 
your smoke detector when 
daylight saving time ends on 
November 3rd. 
 
Get out and enjoy the fall weather 
and play safe! 
 
Chief Tim Keddy 

 

 

 

Friday Soup and Sandwich 
Luncheons to be held this fall 

 
Fridays September 13th, 20th, 
and 27th and October 4th, 18th 

and 25th, 2013  
From 11:00 am to 1:30 pm 

At the First Sackville 
Presbyterian Church 

60 Beaver Bank Road Sackville  
 

Soup, (choices) half sandwich, 
cookie or loaf, tea or coffee 

$6.00.  
 

Available as eat in or takeout. 
 

Come for the luncheon and enjoy 
the conversation ! 
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Making life a little better 

 

The past few weeks have been 
very busy for government. We 
have been working hard to make 
life a little better for families here 
in Nova Scotia, like we promised 
to.  
 
We understand children need a 
nutritious breakfast to help them 
be successful in school and 
grow up healthy and strong. 
That’s why on August 9 we 
announced that when school 
starts this fall, a new charitable 
organization will help Nova 
Scotia children get a good 
breakfast so they can focus on 
learning.  
 
Nourish Nova Scotia will 
distribute provincial funding and 
money it raises to school boards 
for nutrition programs, including 
the Provincial Breakfast 
Program. We’ve committed 
$750,000 a year to this program. 
  
On August 13 the NDP 
announced an extra $1 million a 
year for the Seniors Citizens 
Assistance Program. This 
program helps Nova Scotians 65 
years of age or older who wish 
to remain in their own homes but 
cannot afford to carry out 
necessary repairs.  
 
Since then, we’ve heard from 
seniors like Dorothy Miles who is 
94. This program helped 
Dorothy replace the roof on her 
house, new overhang, oil tank 
and basement door. I am very 
pleased more seniors like 
Dorothy will now have an 
opportunity to access this 

program. To hear Dorothy’s 
story visit 
http://nsndp.ca/seniors/help-
more-seniors. 
 
Another great announcement 
came on August 14. Our 
Premier and Minister of 
Education announced $14 
million dollars to help our 
students be well. The funding 
includes $4.6 million to increase 
the number of guidance 
counsellors. Another $9.4 million 
will be allocated to hire mental 
health clinicians and youth 
health centre coordinators.  
Our young people are facing an 
increasing amount of social 
challenges with the rise of social 
media and other societal 
pressures. We’re making it a 
priority to ensure more 
resources are in place to support 
students, their families, and 
teachers.  
 

You will remember, earlier this 
spring the NDP committed to 
increasing dental coverage from 
9 years of age to 13 years of 
age. On August 16 we 
announced that we will ensure 
even more children have access 
to basic dental care by 
expanding the children’s dental 
coverage – adding an additional 
year of coverage in each of the 
next four years. This means that 
children up to age 17 will be 
eligible for dental coverage. 
 
It is a pleasure for me to be able 
to update you on the work of our 
government. As always, my 
office is open for drop in visits or 
to use some of the services we 
offer. You can also feel free to 
contact me by email at 
percy@percyparis.ca, phone, 
860-4004, or find me on 
Facebook. 

     

Percy Paris 
MLA Waverley, Fall River, Beaver Bank 

273 Windsor Junction Road, 
Windsor Junction, NS 

B2T 1G7 
Phone: 860-4004 

Email: percy@percyparis.ca 

 

Guidelines for Submissions to the Bulletin 
 

The BBK Bulletin will be published 4 times this year (April, July, September & 
November).  We may include additional publications if required. The deadline 
will usually be the 15th of the month before publication.  Please check the last 
page of the current Bulletin for the specific deadline date. 

Written submissions may be sent by email using the “Submit a Story’ form on 
the Beaver bank website.  For handwritten articles, please PRINT any names.  
Articles may also be mailed to our mailing address.  

Thank you. 

http://nsndp.ca/seniors/help-more-seniors
http://nsndp.ca/seniors/help-more-seniors
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Announcements 

Suzanne Saucier & George 
Saucier, along with Marilyn 
French are pleased to 
announce the marriage of their 
daughter; Virginia Saucier to 
Edward Payne.  Edward is the 
son of Douglas Payne and the 
late Judy Shunamon. 
 
The ceremony took place Aug. 
24 at the Beaver Bank Kinsac 
Comm. Centre.  Maid of honor 
was Mrs. Anita Shunamon, the 
bride’s sister in-law.  Best man 
was Michael McNaughton. Also 
attending were the Bride's 
sister; Ms. Gen Saucier. & 
brother; Mr. Andrew Saucier. 
The groom's sister; Amy Payne.  
Also attending the bride was 
Ms. Kristy Veinotte, Ms. Angel 
Payne, and Ms. Dianna Savory. 
Flower girl was Bride's niece 
Ms. Abigail Saucier Shunamon. 
Escorting the groom was Mr. 
Hugh Burns, Mr. James Payne 
and ring bearer, Mr. Nicholi 
Payne. 
 
Following a honeymoon on the 
South Shore of Nova Scotia 
and PEI, the couple will reside 
in Beaver Bank. 

 

Engagement 
Saucier-Payne 

Condolences 

 
The BBCAA would like to 
extend condolences to the 
family and friends of the late 
Donna Brownell who passed 
away on July 26th at the age of 
56.  Our sympathies to her 
husband William (Bill), her sons 
Kevin (Angela) of Stillwater 
Lake, and James of Lower 
Sackville, sisters Helen 
Gladstone (Doug) of Moncton, 
NB, and Ruth Parker (Ross) of 
Riverview, NB, and to her 
grandchildren Carson, Morgan, 
Connor and Jacob, and several 
nieces and nephews. 

 

How to submit an announcement 
Residents are welcome to submit 
wedding, engagement, baby, thank 
you, and condolence 
announcements free of charge.  
Please submit using our online 
form at www.Beaverbank.ca . We 
are happy to assist you if you so 
require. 

There will be a Scouting and Guiding 
registration event held at the Brown 

Hall on Wednesday, September 
11th, 2013 from 6:30-8:00pm. 

 
Registration is open to all levels of 

Guiding and Scouting. 

Scouts and Guiding Registration 

 
 
 
The BBCAA 
would like to 

wish all 
students the 

best of luck for 
the upcoming 
school year! 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.beaverbank.ca/


 
 
 
  

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin         Page 11 of 12 

  

 

Church Services 

 
Church of the Good Shepherd 

(Anglican Church of Canada) 

28 Trinity Lane, Beaver Bank 

Rector: Rev. Cathy Lee Cunningham 
Sunday Service: 10:00 AM 
Sunday School (ages 3-9): 10:00 AM 

Family, friends and new members welcome. 
www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com 
Church Wardens 
Dwain Gordon 864-0024 
Damian Lowe  865-2320 
Past Warden 
Nancy Kemp 
nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca 
 865-6915 
 
Please contact Rev.Cathy Lee regarding 
Baptisms, Weddings, Illness or a Pastoral 
visit. 
 
Starting September 5th, 2013 
Card Socials: Church of the Good Shepherd 
Hall. Auction 45 is played Thursday evening 
starting at 7:00 pm.  Refreshments provided. 
Everyone welcome. $5.00 admittance. 
 
We actively support Beacon House and 
donations can be brought to the Church on 
Sunday mornings, or dropped off at Hartlen’s 
Esso through the week or call Jean Bevan at 
865-2262 to make arrangements. 
 
Mark your calendars: 
September 14th, First Annual Indoor Yard 
Sale 
September 28th, Nickel Auction 
October 18th, Wine & Cheese/Silent Auction 
November 2nd, Turkey Supper 

 

Sackville Wesleyan Church 

971 Windgate Drive, Beaver Bank 

Phone: 864-2035 

Web: www.mycrossroadschurch.ca 

Pastor: Michael Zottarelli 

Service: Sunday 11:00 am 

 

 
Faith Baptist Church 

299 Stokil Dr., Lr Sackville 
Phone: Office 865-5419 
Kitchen / Hall:865-3773 

Email: faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Website: http://faithbaptist.ca 
Pastor: Rev. Borden Scott 865-8224 
Associate Pastor for Visitation: 

Dr. João Matwawana  865-8850 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 

 

Holy Trinity Pastoral Unit 
(Roman Catholic) 

Consisting of three parishes: 
St Elizabeth Seton, 125 Metropolitan Ave 
St Francis of Assisi, Mt Uniake 
St John Vianney, 4 Beaver Bank Road 

Mail for all 3 Parishes: 4 Beaver Bank Road 
Lr. Sackville, NS, B4E 1G3 
Phone: 865-2112  ext 0 (Secretary) 
Emergencies After Hours 865-6133 
Fax: 864-8645 
Email: holytrinity@eastlink.ca 
Website: www.holytrinityns.ca 
Pastor: Father Rob Arsenault 
Associate Pastor:  Father Jamie Utronkie 
Administrative Secretary:  Karen Smith 
Mass times for St. John Vianney: 

Saturday:  4:30 pm 
Sunday: 9am 11:00am, & 6 pm 
 
 
Knox United Church 

567 Sackville Drive, PO Box 210 
Lwr. Sackville, NS  B4C 2S9 
Minister: Rev. Dr. Ross Bartlett 
Church Office: 865-9216 
Fax: 865-0599 
Website: http://www.knoxsackville.ca/ 
Office email: admin@knoxsackville.ca 
Sunday services:  

Feel the Spirit Service 8:45 am 
Traditional Service 10:30 am 
 

 
 
 
 
St. John the Evangelist Anglican Church 

Rector: Rev. Sandra Hounsell-Drover 
Church: 954 Old Sackville Road, Sackville 
Church Hall: 934 Old Sackville Road, 

Sackville 
Parish Office Telephone:  864-3154 
Parish Hall Telephone: 865-7107 
Email:  sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca 
Services: 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. on Sundays 

and 7:00 p.m. on Wednesdays 
 
 

 

1st Sackville Presbyterian 

60 Beaver Bank Rd, Lr. Sackville 
(Across from Glendale Plaza) 
Minister: Rev. Jean MacAulay 
Church Office: 865-4053 (machine) 
Email: jeanmacaulay@eastlink.ca 
Sunday Service: 9:30 am 
Sunday School: 9:40 am Sept. – June 
Nursery Provided: Sept. – June 
Upcoming Events: 

Friday Soup and Sandwich Luncheon - 
Friday September 13th, 20th & 27th and 
October 4th, 18th and 25th, 2013.  From 
11:00 am to 1:30 pm Soup, (choices) 
half sandwich, cookie or loaf, tea or 
coffee $6.00. Available as eat in or 
takeout. 
Come for the luncheon and enjoy the 
conversations. 
 

 

 
St. John’s United Church 
Ivy Meadows  
Continuing Care Facility 

Administration Building, Main Floor 
125 Knowles Crescent, Beaver Bank 
Minister: Rev. Allison Davis 
Sunday Service: 11:00 am 
Contacts:  

Ron & Carol Cochrane, 865-2962 
George & Joyce Hull 864-7095 
 
 
 

Living Hope Baptist Church 

971 Windgate Drive 
Worship: Sundays 9:00 am 
Sunday School: Sunday 9:00 am 
Pastor: Rev. Kelly Holt 

 
 
 

Sackville Independent Baptist 

Address: 92 Beaver Bank Road 

Pastors: Pastor Jeremy Eastwood 

and Pastor Greg Little 

Phone: 864-3433 

www.sackvilleindependentbaptist.org 

Sunday Service: 11:00am, & 6pm 

Sunday school: 9:45am for all ages  

Wednesday: Prayer meeting 7:15 pm 

 

 “Serving Him only by His grace and 

power” (Ephesians 3:7-8) 

http://www.goodshepherdchurchbeaverbank.com/
mailto:nancy.kemp@ns.sympatico.ca
http://www.mycrossroadschurch.ca/
mailto:faithbaptist@ns.aliantzinc.ca
http://faithbaptist.ca/
mailto:holytrinity@eastlink.ca
http://www.holytrinityns.ca/
http://www.knoxsackville.ca/
mailto:admin@knoxsackville.ca
mailto:sjte@ns.aliantzinc.ca


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

How to Contact Us: 

BBCAA 
 

Mailing Address: 
1901 Beaver Bank Rd 

Beaver Bank, NS 
B4G 1C9 

 
 
 
BBCAA Board of Directors: 
 
Chairperson:  Victor Cobb   864-4112 

Email: victor@hfx.eastlink.ca 

First Chair:  Dorothy Selig 

Second Chair:  Robert Crosby 

Treasurer: Brian Pitts  

Secretary: Felicia Romans 

Director:  Arthur Mitchell 

Director:  Rae Marlborough 

Director:  Marina Johnson 

Director:  Cheryl Leadlay 
 
C@P Site Representative: Allen Clay 
 
Web Admin: Tammy Crawford 

Web Admin:  Jeff MacDonald 

 
 
 
 

Beaver Bank Kinsac Bulletin 
Editor: Keilie Samson 

 
 

Beaver Bank Community 
RCMP Office 
Phone:  864-6072 

Email: bbk_rcmp@yahoo.com 

Located at: 
1583 Beaver Bank Road 

We’re on the Web! 
See us at: 

www.beaverbank.ca 

  

  

  

Please submit articles for the next Bulletin by 
October 15th. 

Beaver Bank Community Centre Fall schedule 

 Program   Age   Time  Start Date  Cost  # of Weeks  

   Monday    
Bridge Club   Adult   1-4:00pm  Sept 23rd  $1 drop in    
Bingo   All   6-9:00pm  1st and 3rd Monday of 

Each Month Starts at 7 ς 
doors open at 6  

3 up books - $5, $1 
specials  

ongoing  

²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 
Volleyball  

Adult   6:00-
8:00pm  

Sept 16th at BBK 
Elementary   

$3 drop in     

   Tuesday     
Walking Club   Adult   Meet 9am 

BBKCC 
parking  
lot  

Ongoing       

Adult Acrylic Art   Adult   1:00-
3:00pm   

 Sept 24th   $200   10  

Cribbage   Adult   1:30pm   Ongoing   Free  Ongoing   

Youth Yoga  12-18  5:00-
6:00pm  

Sept 24th   Drop in- FREE  8  

Adult Cardio Class  Adult   7:00-
8:00pm  

Sept 24th   Drop in - $5 per class   Ongoing   

Beginner Yoga   
Adult  

7-8:30pm  Sept 24th   $70.00  8  

Latin & Ballroom 
Dancing   

Adult  7-8:00pm  Sept 25th ς FREE CLASS 
SEPT 18  

$125/ couple   8  

   Wednesday    
Seniors Fitness   50+  10:00-

11:00am  
Sept 4th   $3/ class - first one's 

free  
Ongoing   

Kids After School 
Lounge   

6-12  2:00-
4:00pm  

Sept 11th   FREE    

Belly Dancing   Adult   6:30-
7:30pm  

Sept 25th    $70.00  8  

Intermediate 
Yoga  

Adult  7-8:30pm  Sept 25th  $70.00  8  

   Thursday     

50+ Drop in 
Socials    

50+  10:00ς 
2:00pm  

Sept 12th    Free    

Darts   Adult  7:00-
9:00pm  

Sept 26th  $2 drop in     

Adult Acrylic Art   Adult   6:00-
8:00pm  

Sept 26th  $200   10  

Adult Cardio Class  Adult   7:00-
8:00pm  

Sept 26th   Drop in - $5 per class   Ongoing   

   Friday     
Parent & Tot 
socials  

All  1:00-
3:00pm  

Sept 6th   $1 drop in  Ongoing  

Kids Ball Hockey   6-12  6:00-
7:00pm  

Sept 20th  website or call 
for schedule- @ BBK 
SCHOOL   

$2 drop in -see web 
site or call   

Ongoing   

 

mailto:victor@hfx.eastlink.ca

